
Board of County Commissioners 

Agenda Request 

 
 

 

Date of Meeting: January 2, 2018 

 

Submitted:  December 19, 2017 

 

To:    Honorable Chairperson and Members of the Board 

 

From:   Dee Jackson, Interim County Administrator 

Clyde Collins, Building Official  

                     

Subject: Approval of the Geographical Information System (GIS) Services 

Agreement with the Apalachicola Regional Planning Council (ARPC) 

 

 

 

Statement of Issue:   

This agenda item seeks Board approval of a professional services agreement with “The 

Apalachicola Regional Planning Council” (ARPC) for Geographical Information System (GIS) 

services and to authorize the Chairperson to execute the agreement.   

Background:  

The GIS mapping system is integral to providing information to developers, citizens and staff.  

Historically, 25 - 50 % of the Planner’s time in the Planning Division was dedicated to providing 

GIS services.  This planning position has been vacant since July of 2016.  The County has 

advertised for a GIS/Planner position, but failed to successfully fill the position.  

Updates are now required to be made to the County’s maps including:  the future land use map, 

county and city boundaries, the location of subdivisions, updates to transportation, flood zone 

and wetland maps, and all county mapping required by the Comprehensive Plan, Land 

Development Code and various county agencies.   

The County has contacted the Apalachee Regional Planning Council (ARPC) regarding technical 

assistance to address the County’s GIS needs. The ARPC responded that they are interested in 

providing GIS services as part of their technical assistance role.  

The ARPC is a multi-purpose agency that provides technical assistance in the areas of economic 

development, emergency planning, transportation and quality of life to meet the needs of 

member local governments within a nine-county region comprised of: Calhoun, Franklin, 
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http://www.calhouncountyfl.org/government.html
http://www.franklincountyflorida.com/


Gadsden, Gulf, Jackson, Jefferson, Leon, Liberty, Wakulla Counties and their municipalities.  In 

addition to their role in reviewing local government comprehensive plans, the ARPC provides 

technical assistance and support to meet the needs of their member’s local governments. 

Additionally, many programs housed within the regional planning council result in an overall 

administrative cost savings to the local governments. The ARPC has signed the proposed 

interlocal agreement to provide GIS services.  

Fiscal Impact: 

 

This agreement encumbers up to $10,000 annually for GIS services.  This is considerably less 

than the cost of 50% of a planner’s salary and benefits.  The County has budgeted $100,000 for 

FY2017-18 to pay for professional planning services.  Approximately $20,000 has not been 

encumbered and is available to fund the $10,000 annually for GIS services.   

Options: 

1. Approve the interlocal agreement with the ARPC and authorize the Chairperson to execute.   

2. Do not approve.  

3. Board direction. 

Interim County Administrator’s Recommendation: 

 

Option 1. 

 

Attachment(s): 

 

Interlocal Agreement 
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http://www.gadsdengov.net/
http://www.gulfcounty-fl.gov/
http://www.jacksoncountyfl.net/
http://www.jeffersoncountyfl.gov/
http://cms.leoncountyfl.gov/
http://libertybocc.com/
http://www.mywakulla.com/
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